
Recovery Strategy for the Fowler’s Toad in Ontario 

 
Figure 2.  Distribution of Fowler’s Toad in Ontario (based on NHIC data). 
 
Fowler’s Toad has not been recorded on the Point Pelee peninsula since 1949 or on 
Pelee Island since 1960. The species no longer occurs in any localities along western 
Lake Erie, where it is considered extirpated. Only three populations remain (Figure 3):  

 on and near the Rondeau Peninsula, numbering about 400 individuals (Dobbyn 
2008),  

 on the Long Point peninsula, numbering over 1000 toads (Green and 
Summerfield 2008) and, 

 on the south shore of the Niagara Peninsula, numbering over 3000 individuals 
(Yagi 2008), where disjunct populations occupy the shoreline from the Grand 
River to the Niagara River, including Rock Point and James N. Allen Provincial 
Parks, Morgan’s Point and Wainfleet Long Beach Conservation Areas (owned by 
the Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority), and Nickel Beach (owned by the 
International Nickel Company and leased to the City of Port Colborne).  
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